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President’s Message 
November 2023 

 

Cooler weather has finally arrived. It is pleasurable to just 

go outside and not be beat up by the heat. Let us enjoy it while we 

can, Spring will be here very soon. 

The Hernando 10-13 Christmas Party is just around the 

corner on December 6th, 2023. I like to thank Joe Wolff for the 

hard work in putting together the Christmas Party.  If you plan on 

going to the Christmas Party, please get your payment and menu 

selections to Joe Wolff at the next meeting on November 8th.  

There are several other events scheduled for the upcoming 

months and hopefully you will be able to attend these activities. 

Information regarding these events can be found on the 

“Important Reminders” pages of the Newsletter.  

In addition, the law suit against the city relating to 

Medicare Advantage is not moving along. A review of the NYC 

Organization of Public Service Retirees web site discloses no new 

information for the past several weeks. We will keep you updated 

as information becomes available. Do not make any radical moves 

regarding the city’s medical insurance coverage until this matter is 

fully resolved.  

Stay safe. Hope to see you at the upcoming meeting on 

November8th.  

 

 

Arthur Babcock,     

President           
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************************************************************************************ 

RMP FUND 

 

                 

 

 

       

 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   

 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00“  
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

 Ed Dunbar                  $550.00 

 Artie  Babcock            300.00 

 William  Palmer         280.00 
 Fran Greifenberger   200.00 

 Tom  Zaccone             200.00  

 Joe  Montali                100.00 

 Jaun   Caban               100.00 

         Joseph Maya 100.00 

James  Boyle                 $100.00 
Felix  Zelinski                   100.00 
Berine  Codaro               100.00 
Robert  Brown                100.00  
Eugene  Pacinella           100.00 
Carlos Cortez     100.00 
Richard Johns                         20.00 
Rich   Baumgartner             RMP REPAIR 
 



    

 



 

Important Reminders 
(November 2023) 

 

Upcoming Meeting (November 8th 2023) 
 

At the upcoming November 8th Meeting Joe Wolff will be accepting payment and menu 
selections for the upcoming Christmas Party. Joe needs to have commitment on the number 
of attendees to provide to the caterer. Please mark this date on your calendar to ensure you 
do not overlook this meeting.  

Christmas Party (2023) 
 

We will be having our Hernando 10-13 Christmas Party at “Wellington at Seven Hills Club 
House” on December 6, 2023. Come and celebrate the Christmas Season with your retired 
brothers and sisters. Seating is limited. See Ed Dunbar or John Caruso for reservations.    

Wellington at Seven Hills Club House 
400 Wexford Blvd. Spring Hill, FL 34609 
Date: December 6, 2023   Time: 5pm to 9pm 
MENU: 

Entries: 

a) Prime Rib 
b) Chicken Marsala  
c) Haddock stuffed w/ crab meat 

All entries include: potato, vegetable, salad, soft drinks, coffee & tea. Dessert provided 

Cost $40.00 pp 
Cash Bar 

National 10-13 President’s Meeting  
 
The next National 10-13 quarterly President’s Meeting has been scheduled for January 13, 
2024 at the Radisson Resort at Port Canaveral.  At each President’s Meeting, the National 
10-13 will be holding a raffle in support of its Scholarship Program. The winner of the raffle will 
receive $1,000.  Tickets will be available at our regularly scheduled meetings. Please support 
the National 10-13 Scholarship Fund. The seller of the Scholarship Program raffle ticket at the 
October 14th President’s Meeting was the Suncoast 10-13.  

 

Day at the Races 
 
 

Looks like good times are back. SAVE THE DATE. We are again hooking up with the 
Suncoast 10-13 for the annual “Day at the Races”.  The date is set for February 24, 2024. We 
will meet in front of the Grandstand Building at 11:15am. The cost is $40.00 per person. Fee 
includes Entry, Racing Program, Fabulous Buffet Lunch in the Party Suite on the 3rd 
floor…Private betting Window…..Friends & Family Welcome…… Attendance limited to 75 
people.  

 

 



 
 
 

**************************************************************************** 
Cost-of-Living Adjustment 

 

The September 2023 COLA is 2.5 percent, for a maximum annual increase of $450.00, or $37.50 

per month before taxes. If you are eligible for COLA and you receive your pension payment 

through direct deposit, you will also receive a notification of the net change in your monthly 

pension amount at the end of September. 
 
 

******************************************************************************* 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your Will or Trust, 

please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, and bequeath 

(amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office 

a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of 

Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 

 

*************************************************************************** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00165gw5FkamuQ_WYQkREiuYNJhHHY0o1wdr5AffCefdoYdMI-cVwC3LpVofQq09X_dOiJYSDIPehZJ62r6toOgjVYENxxtoCkRhjlRBbzPkGpIEbhC9O9e5pOjBYhrHLaKeniUcANXQ_LSNlGDpEn5azCa5InwADK6asPTdFcKNx31vYil8h4yItmgkRPqXXs26A72PGvNbQi4e0o2D1to3JMoCQBNZ2meUcYTkXs2SLI=&c=u6LSlNNxTTxkzVhVApUCb_UuvUga-tYp8tyTZNUsUHyojVObuw_VBQ==&ch=7EYlBRM6Dy6i1a-8eK9kbCRVd7EPSdIx2OUxqjxI1HR76OFom-AA3A==


 

 

 

 

Attention All NYPD CLUB MEMBERS 

The National 10-13 club has a messenger in NYC who will be going, 
on a quarterly basis, to 1PP to renew all the ID cards that he receives 
from various 10-13 Clubs. Individuals CANNOT mail this form to him 
directly. He will accept ID CARD RENEWALS from Club Presidents 
ONLY. 

 If your retired ID card is going to expire, has expired or has been lost 
& wish to renew your ID Card via the mail, please fill out the attached 
form & give it to Your club President.  

They will be sent to the messenger directly by your club President.  

If you lost your ID Card or it was stolen the form must be 
accompanied by a Police Report from your local Police Department or 
Sheriff's office. 

 For Your Information 

Marco Calderon 

President 

Brevard County 10-13 Club 

www.bc1013club.org 

Fidelis Ad Mortem 
 
 
 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

 
Folowing is the application for new and renewal of NYPD Retiree ID card. The 
messenger will be going to 1PP several times a years however, he will only accept 
application forms sent through club prresidents. He will not act on any application 
he receives from persons other than a club prresident. In the event you should 
need the application for a new or renewal of a retiree ID card, the form can also 
be found at the club web site www.hernando10-13.com. 
 
 
 
 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001N8WbiVXsIFnM2_2SzkbtpYfo_0dT8n6X39xSaRYIoN2bxfm0JREnl3j-aXgkkcJPXXu5A4HIzQDR30yFo0nYmUgim36hEEyNTX6q5ZnH-MxwBcqrWVYVaVp4W4q89uqjS0bTfTsqQd2zNOTsDI8xIQ==&c=dG7QJpJeTeHhYa_hHJpIW66ECzK6ogzOqyRAxf39IDh1fqlKd94jaA==&ch=ANyq95wlZHOhLGVJtV_Vdp3LlzZagEs1pRQpN4UlJ-8M7Kymqs-i0A==
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

NEW LOCATION 

 



 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Several Members of the Hernando 10-13 Club attended 

an Oktoberfest at St. Andrew’s Church on October 21, 

2023. We were treated to a Roast Pork dinner with all 

the trimings, German beers  and a 14 piece German 

band.  Several songs were lead by the conductor-in-

training “Hans”. 



 
 

 



 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you Will or 

Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, 

and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his 

successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, 

Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 

 
**************************************************************************** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 


